AUG 01 1979

POOR ORIGINAL

DISTRIBUTION Docket File NRC PDR LPDR HRDenton DMCrutchfield PSS R/F

Mr. Brian Jackson 287 Oakmont Avenue Buffalo, NY 14215

PAGULATORY DOGKET FILE COPY

Dear Mr. Jackson:

Your recent letter to the NRC posed several questions about nuclear power plants in the United States. Your quastions have been summarized below and a response has been provided.

Question: Could something like Three Mile Island happen again?

Answer: It is impossible to say that the Three Mile Island

accident will never be repeated.

Question: Could you send a map of the nuclear power plants in -

the United States?

Answer: The NRC does not have a publication like that. However,

the magazine "Nuclear News" recently (February 1979) published a list of all the nuclear power plants in the United States. You should be able to get a reprint of this article from them. The mailing address for "Nuclear News" is: Nuclear News, 555 N. Kensington

Avenue, LaGrange Park, Illinois 60525.

Does NRC have any pamphlets on nuclear power? Question:

Answer: The NRC does not have any such pamphlets.

We trust that you will find our answers beneficial.

Sincerely,

Original Signed by B. R. Denton

Harold R. Denton, Director Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation NRR : pab HPDenton

8/ 179. .8/1.../.79

M 348 (9-76) NEGM 0240